



Dear Supporters, and Praying Partners,

January 2016

Isaiah 26:3 "Thou wilt keep him in perfect peace, whose mind is stayed on thee: because he trusteth in thee."

The last two months have been very busy, and we have spent a lot of time driving to visit our family, and bid them farewell. Our trip was very good, but we did have one set back, and that was that we hit a deer on our way through Oregon. We were all fine, but it did cause some cosmetic damage to the front of the motor home. The insurance company counted it a total loss, but we were able to continue using it even, up to the day we left for Cameroon.

We would like to thank all of you who sent special gifts, offerings, and cards during the Christmas season. Everything we received was a huge blessing as we were preparing to leave for the field. We can't thank you enough for just letting us know that you're praying for us. God has supplied for all of our needs in many different ways. We really appreciate all the cards and gifts from each of you.

They had been taking up a special offering during the month of December, and they presented us with a check for our startup fund. The way they raised this money was amazing. Everyone was instructed to give, but not out of their budget, or regular salary, it had to be extra money they would not normally receive. So money they found, or bonuses, or other ways that God gave them money. It was so amazing to hear some of the stories of how they would get their money to give toward our startup. God blessed them and gave through them, what He wouldn't necessarily have given to them. This will allow us to purchase a vehicle, rent and furnish a house, and get set up on the field. God is so amazing!

We left for the airport on Tuesday morning, with 18 bags to check and 6 carryon items. We arrived in plenty of time to get checked in, and through security. We Praise the Lord that everything went smoothly, and we arrived in Cameroon on Wednesday evening with our entire luggage intact. Pray for us as we get settled in and get started in the work God has called us to do here in Cameroon.

Thank You for your prayers and financial support,

Caleb Benson ~ Missionary to Cameroon.

Please send support to BIMI, PO Box 9215, Chattanooga, TN 37412, (423)344-5050; Memo: Benson Family #1459

2200 W. Loop 281

Longview, TX 75604

903.759.3977

CONTACT INFO
Caleb & Sarah Benson

559.970.6399 bensons2cameroon@gmail.com bensons2cameroon.com SENDING CHURCH Longview BAPTIST 9 TEMPLE

> lbtministries.com Dr. Bob Grey II - Pastor

MISSION BOARD
P.O. Box 9215
Chattanooga, TN 37412

New Phone Numbers

From USA call – 559-512-1088 Caleb's African cell – 237-680-20-1926 Sarah's African cell – 237-680-20-1994